Regular Meeting		        			        	August 10th, 2020
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, August 10th, 2020 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick with Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Kaydee Miller Lanny Wertz and Richard Barto also Solicitor Scott T. Williams present.  Visitors present Fire Chief Todd Winder and Bob Lyman.

Public Concern – none at this time

The minutes from the regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Kaydee Miller, second by Supervisor Lanny Wertz, unanimous vote.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company   – Fire Chief, Todd Winder, presented the Fire Company Report showing the totals as follows for Clinton Township: EMS 187, Box Alarms 13, Rescue 16, Tactical 9, Still 0, Hazardous Materials 1 and Water Rescue 2, total incidents at 228.  Chief Winder reported the 911 Memorial Ride has been Cancelled. WVIA channel will be showing a documentary 911 ride that was recorded 2 years ago on 9/11/2020 date, the documentary is about a ½ hr. long and will air several times that day and weekend. 

Unfinished Business – The Supervisors discussed we are waiting on the Plans from Dan Vassallo for the Walk Way at the Park. Chairman Pat Deitrick, would like Secretary Holly Wertz to call Clear Vision and find out some times and days that Carol Magaro will be available for the Supervisors to take a tour of the facility. The New Submission Form sent from Conor at BL Companies was signed by Chairman Patrick Deitrick, once we receive the rest of the paperwork from BL Companies here at Clinton Township, we will send all of the paperwork to DEP. Supervisor/Road Master Lanny Wertz and Supervisor Richard Barto met with HRI on Monday 8/11/2020, to discuss the Riddell Road issues. Supervisor Lanny Wertz said there are 2 bad spots and they need milled up, the road is currently tar and chip. Wertz said at the time HRI had repaired Riddell Road last year, Clinton Township talked about giving the road back to the residents to maintain. Supervisor Barto feels the road should be paved but what is underneath is not of quality material. HRI is going to come up with a price and Supervisor Wertz suggested HRI pay 50% of what it will cost, split the cost with the Clinton Township. 

New Business -- The Proposal from Intrada to fix the Clinton Township web page, Supervisor Matthew Dodge suggested we get more details from Intrada, feels the price is high. Water pressure that had decreased the week of August 3rd, seems to be better as of Monday August 10th, we will keep an eye on it. Supervisor Dodge said he had talked to other people that said their water pressure had decreased too and feels due to how dry it has been could be the issue and since we received over an inch of rain seems to be better water pressure. The ROW Agreement for Windstream to do work of cable lines on Old Road, our Solicitor-Scott T. Williams suggested we let Windstream know they can put together an Agreement and have it recorded at their cost and the Clinton Township Supervisors will be happy to review it for approval.
Robert & Samantha Hess Property issues were discussed and reviewed amongst all the Supervisors and our Solicitor Scott T. Williams said the maximum fine for zoning is $500, Property Maintenance up to $1000 and suggested to have our Code Inspector Victor Marquardt give him a call to explain the next step to take with a letter to the Judge for an obitual offender with a higher fine amount charge.


Correspondence was presented and reviewed.    

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, unanimous vote.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	 19 Checks	$ 18,207.86
			State Fund	 	   	   1 Check	$      194.04	 
	
Public Comment – Supervisor Dodge brought up about going forward whether we should hold 1 or 2 meetings a month and that if only 1 meeting held it would be the 4th Monday of the month and work session at 6:00pm and public meeting to begin at 6:30pm. Supervisor Wertz suggested we can talk more about that at the next meeting August 24th, 2020. Chairman Deitrick wants to talk about the road work done on State Home Road, he has driven on it a couple of times and it is terrible, Supervisor Miller agrees, Supervisor Barto agrees, Supervisor Wertz said they did half the road with the top coat in 100 degree weather and then did the other half at another time, thinks they hurried. Chairman Deitrick said we are not paying for that until it is fixed and he wants to be there when Supervisor Wertz meets with Hawbaker to discuss. Bob Lyman said the work done by Hawbaker in Heilman Circle is Beautiful and he kept his eye on them and that it was a different crew than the ones that did State Home Road. Chairman Deitrick asked Bob Lyman if the water was going where it is supposed to be going and Bob Lyman said it’s doing what it is supposed to do. 

At this time Chairman Deitrick called in an Executive Session for personnel matters. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:12 p.m. and a motion was made by Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Miller, the Township would pay for the Dental and Vision insurance for Janet Mincemoyer.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m. on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, unanimous vote.


							Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
